
From: r f <rf90254@yahoo.com>  
Sent: Friday, October 5, 2018 2:14 PM 
To: City Council <citycouncil@hermosabch.org>; Mayor Jeff Duclos <jduclos@hermosabch.org>; Mayor 
Pro Tem Stacey Armato <sarmato@hermosabch.org>; Councilmember Justin Massey 
<jmassey@hermosabch.org>; Councilmember Hany Fangary <hfangary@hermosabch.org>; 
Councilmember Mary Campbell <mcampbell@hermosabch.org>; Elaine Doerfling 
<edoerfling@hermosabch.org>; City Clerk <cityclerk@hermosabch.org>; info@hbchamber.net 
Subject: City Council Meeting - Chamber's Fair Shuttles 

 

Many of us worked with the city some years ago as to get the fair shuttle buses off of 
residential Gould/27th Streets. Those city council members are no longer in office (I 
would suggest contacting Pete Tucker as he understood the issue), Barrell is no longer 
city manager, but Michael Jenkins would have knowledge of this 
(or review the previous city council tapes and files regarding this matter).  Then I 
suspect someone from the Chamber was quite aware of the previous situation. 
 
The residents and the council worked to get the shuttles off of Gould/27th Street. 
 
I was SHOCKED when the shuttles began early on the 3-day holiday Labor Day 
weekend 2018 (though I fired off e-mails to all the council members - not one did reply 
back to me). This was supposed to be a 3-day holiday for us too on these streets, the 
shuttles ran about every 10 minutes in both directions.  Did any shuttle buses go on 
your streets? 
 
There is Pier Avenue (where the fair is located) - there is 8th Street very close to the 
Fair. 
 
Could be PCH to Pier.  Could be PCH to 8th Street (once had someone from the 
Chamber question this route - but don't the trash trucks and recycle trucks use this 
street weekly plus the street cleaner?).  Could be PCH to Pier, Valley Dr, 8th 
Street.  Could be PCH to Pier, to Monterey, to 8th Street .... or the other direction on 
Monterey to 16th Street. 
 
Or since the Chamber can't be a good neighbor, then no more Fairs? 
 
NO FAIR SHUTTLE BUSES ON GOULD/27th STREET. 
 
Ron Felsing 
rf90254@yahoo.com 
10-5-2018 
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